Hungary’s Statement on Ukraine, UPR 14th Session, 24 October 2012
Madam President,

Hungary welcomes the delegation of Ukraine to this UPR session and would like to thank them for their comprehensive summary of the human rights situation in the country. We commend the Government for the establishment of an interdepartmental working group, including the Human Rights Commissioner to prepare the national UPR report and the fact that a separate page of the website of the Ministry of justice was devoted to the UPR review process is very positive. 
Hungary notes with satisfaction the adoption of the new language bill adopted by the Parliament of Ukraine on the "Fundaments of public language policy" and hopes that the necessary measures will be taken soon by the competent authorities in the interest that the Hungarian language acquires regional status in the Sub-Carpathian region. We would be happy to learn more about the plans for the implementation of this important Act.

Hungary is concerned that according to reports torture in police detention places is still common and that courts accept the evidence obtained as a result of torture. We strongly recommend the Government to address this problem urgently.  
According to different UN and NGO sources the legal aid system is ineffective in Ukraine and there is no proper legal framework for independent lawyers so Hungary recommends Ukraine to adopt a law on bar association that recognizes the right of the bar to self government and guarantees a proper representativeness by regular elections and regional representation. 
Madam President,

Hungary welcomes the fact that Ukraine ratified the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities and its Optional Protocol, but regrets that despite recommendation during its first UPR review it failed to ratify the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court. Therefore, Hungary recommends the Government to make necessary constitutional changes to ratify the Rome Statute. 
Finally, let be express our gratitude for the Mission of Ukraine here in Geneva for running the resolution entitled “The role of prevention in promotion and protection of human rights” which is an important contribution to the work of the HRC. 
Thank you Madam President.
